

## **VILLAGE OF COLONIE**

## VILLAGE HALL

2 THUNDER ROAD COLONIE, NY 12205 (518) 869-7562 FAX (518) 464-0389 THOMAS J. TOBIN

MAYOR

jblot@colonievillage.org www.colonievillage.org MINUTES BOARD OF TRUSTEES VIA-ZOOM

MONDAY, JANUARY 4, 2021 6:30 P.M.

**EDWARD SIM**DEPUTY MAYOR

PATTY SCHWARZ LOCKART
TRUSTEE
ART WHITE

JAMIE BLOT CLERK

TRUSTEE

Mayor Tobin opened the meeting of the Mayor and Board of Trustees at 6:30 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call: Mayor Tobin Present

Trustee Lockart Present
Trustee Sim Present
Trustee White Present
Clerk Blot Present

The Mayor took a moment of silence to honor Trustee Jack Murphy and long-time resident and prior Chairman of our Sign Review Board and Ethics Committee, Hank Landau.

Minutes of the regularly scheduled board meeting that was held on December 21, 2020 were reviewed by the present members of the board.

A motion was made by Trustee Sim to approve the minutes, as presented. Motion seconded by Trustee White.

VOTE: Trustee Lockart Yes
Trustee Sim Yes
Trustee White Yes

Mayor Tobin Yes

Motion passed.

The Clerk mentioned that she advertised for the two positions of Trustee in the Times Union. One for a one (1) year term, set to expire in April 2022 and one for a three (3) year term, set to expire in April 2024.

Mayor Tobin mentioned that the Recreation Center has put a sign up outside stating that no reservations will be taken at this time. Residents are encouraged to contact the recreation center regarding reservations in April 2021. With the numbers of COVID cases increasing, we can't condone any social gatherings at this time. Mayor Tobin also mentioned some of our departments are currently teleworking or working split shifts to continue to distance our employees from one another. Access to our buildings is by appointment only.

Mayor Tobin stated that Trustee Jack Murphy was a member of the board for 25 years. In that time he had many accomplishments. He was heavily involved with the Village youth, especially Little League and Babe Ruth. He will be greatly missed.

Mayor Tobin stated that Hank Landau was a former Chairman of our Sign Review Board and Ethics Committee. He also noted that Hank was always there to support and was a true gentleman.

## Abstract #14 breakdown:

General: \$ 66,247.31 Water: \$ 694.20 Sewer: \$ 1,315.58

Total: \$ 68,257.09

A motion was made by Trustee Sim to adjourn the meeting. Motion seconded by Trustee White.

VOTE: Trustee Lockart Yes

Trustee Sim Yes
Trustee White Yes
Mayor Tobin Yes

Motion passed.

Meeting adjourned at 6:36 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jamie L. Blot Village Clerk Village of Colonie